
Pursuant	to	the	Emergency	Orders	from	Chief	Judge	Marilyn	Castle	regarding	the	COVID-19	
outbreak,	the	Hearing	Officers	of	the	15th	Judicial	District	Court	have	developed	the	
following	precautionary	measures	for	Hearing	Officer	Conferences:		
	
1.	Protective	Order	hearings	will	continue	as	scheduled;		
	
2.	Hearing	Officer	Conferences	where	both	parties	are	represented	by	attorneys	will	be	
conducted	via	telephone	conference;		
	
3.		Hearing	Officer	Conferences	where	one	party,	or	both	parties	are	unrepresented	will	be	
rescheduled;	
	
4.		Hearing	Officer	Eller's	Divorce	Confirmation	Docket	scheduled	for	March	26,	2020	will	
be	rescheduled;		
	
5.		Hearing	Officer	Eller's	FC	Nonsupport	docket	scheduled	for	March	18,	2020	and	Civil	
Nonsupport	Docket	scheduled	for	March	25,	2020	will	both	be	rescheduled;		
	
6.		For	cases	in	Acadia	and	Vermilion	Parishes,	the	attorneys	may	continue	to	submit	
necessary	documents	for	102	and	103	Divorce	confirmations	in	advance	of	the	hearing	
dates.			
	
For	further	instructions	regarding	submissions	and	modifications,	please	call	the	Hearing	
Officers	at	the	information	below:		
	
Acadia Office 
P.O. Box 1366 
Crowley, La 70527-1366 
Office: (337) 788-8814 
Fax: 

Lafayette Office 
P.O. Box 3368 
Lafayette, La 70502 
Office: (337) 269-5756 
Fax: (337) 269-5737 

Vermilion Office 
P.O. Box 
Abbeville, La 
Office: (337) 898-4315 
Fax: (337) 898-9293 

 


